 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
JULY 22, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, July 22, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Tony Potts, a member of the Planning Commission, Gary Cailteux, Lisa Hanson, and Sydney Hanson were also in attendance.  Trustees Shannon Meier and Angie Wycoff were not present.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the July 7, 2025 meeting. Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Tony Potts, a member of the Planning Commission, who was present to answer questions the board may have regarding activities of their commission. Tony had no new activities to report.
President Heideman recognized Lisa Hanson, who was present to ask the board about the status of the properties that were supposed to be demolished. Lisa reported she purchased a property next door to one on Second Street knowing it would be demolished; but, it’s still standing and nothing has been done for quite some time. A window is left open on the property and the smell is terrible. Her daughter suffers from migraines and the smell affects her. Every time her daughter’s fiancé mows the lawn, he gets sick from the fumes because of allergies and has to use a sick day at work. Sydney & Evan aren’t able to have their windows open or to sit outside due to the smell. Lisa would like to know what and when the village is going to do something to resolve this problem.  A lengthy discussion followed and President Heideman advised Lisa he’ll contact the attorney about what our next step should be and have him contact the owner he’s in violation of the guidelines and timeline set up by the village to complete the necessary repairs.
President Heideman reported at the last meeting, copies of the Chicken Ordinance were distributed for members to review and action would be taken at this meeting. After a short question and answer session, Ellen Mikeworth moved to approve ORDINANCE #2025-01 AN ORDINANCE AMENDING TITLE 4 OF THE ASHKUM VILLAGE CODE IN REGARDS TO ALLOWING CHICKENS WITHIN THE VILLLAGE, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed by a roll call vote. Cotter, aye; Ponton, aye; Mikeworth, aye; Lyons, aye. Trustees Shannon Meier and Angie Wycoff were not in attendance.
President Heideman distributed copies a copy of a letter from the Ashkum Postmaster requesting a response by July 22nd, as to what action the board would take in reimbursing the Post Office for monies they paid for snow removal. After a very lengthy discussion, the consensus of the board was to have President Heideman contact the Postmaster informing her the village had nothing to do with the issue concerning her request for reimbursement and he’d be contacting our attorney for legal advice.
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· The tile on Hubert Street (by Ducat residence) had collapsed and Haley Brother’s repaired it today and Outback jetted the line to Cloke Street.
· The concrete will be installed Monday for Roy Peterson’s memorial bench as well as the spot at the ball diamond for John Johnson’s memorial bench.

· Regarding our corrosion plan referencing phosphates, we received our recommendations from Hawkins and Derek emailed it to Piggush. They are in the process of writing a response that has to go to the IEPA. 
· The mulch for the park is in and will be spread before the Homecoming.

· When checking the status of the stop sign order, Derek was told the order hadn’t been placed. The order has now been placed and delivery can be expected in 2-3 weeks.

· Derek is in the process of getting letters for the properties needing maintenance done. He has the template now but hasn’t gotten all the properties with letters. When the letters are ready, Derek will bring them to the board before they are mailed. 

· Derek will continue spraying weeds, shoveling curves, and gutters before the Homecoming.

· The cost to repair the veteran monument is $13,650. The top of the stone is scratched deeper than the outside layer and needs to be replaced. When it fell, a large edge of the base was chipped. Five or six of the stamped pavers were damaged and aren’t included in $13,650. Ben Cox will be called to see if they have the same pavers. Mike Chamness said you can try to buff it, but you’ll never be able to get it like it was before.  

· Derek said he had an inquiry from a resident (Nick Barrow) regarding sidewalks around town. Derek explained the village is looking into grants to replace sidewalks and we have a 50/50 program available. He was then asked what happens if homeowners don’t want to pay. The sidewalks stay the way they are.

· Derek reported he’s going to sign up for the annual convention in September.

· Letters will be sent to people who have swimming pools but don’t have fences around them.

President Heideman reported the cost to have Piggush do the SWPP Optical Corrosion Treatment Recommendation (that Derek had previously reported on) is $13,868. We don’t have a choice and we have to get it done. Mike Cotter moved to pay it, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.  

President Heideman reported the Heideman Family would like to purchase a bench for the park. They have been holding their family reunion there for about 80 years and thought it would be nice to have a “Heideman” bench. We have an extra bench and the concrete pads will poured this week. President Heideman reported he ordered a new village shirt with the water tower on it. If anyone wants one they should contact Renee Byerly. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons has no report. 

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported Jody Muensterman contacted her and stated her mother’s address isn’t 107 Clinton. Ellen will check into it and contact Troy before giving out his phone number. Ellen asked about the road in front of Goodrich house and was advised it was a private road and they are responsible for all maintenance. Ellen also reported the handicap swing is unchained – and Derek reported he’ll fix it.

Trustee Shelley Ponton reported the lights on Main Street go out and Derek explained the problem is the spot under the concrete in front of Hanson Insurance. He’ll be doing the work to repair it. Shelley asked about part time hours and where we stand budget wise. Krystal explained how the process works. Shelly was concerned we would be way over budget if we continue the way we’re going.
President Heideman recognized Mike Cotter who reported Trustee Shannon Meier advised him it was okay to pay the invoice we were holding for James Clarage. Mike also reported a resident on Front Street is upset about her water bill and advised her to come to a meeting or talk to Utility Clerk Troy Meier. Mike distributed preliminary copies of a quote from Meister Construction for the installation of a splash pad in the park. James Clarage is investigating whether grants are available so the village would pay only a fraction of the cost. No action was required at this time as the paperwork was for information only.
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts, who gave the treasurer’s report June 2025. April Lyons moved to approve the report as given, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.  April Lyons moved to present the June bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Ellen Mikeworth, and the motion passed.  Finance Chairman Mike Cotter reported expenditures of $10,915.38 in the General Fund and expenditures of $14,248.79 in the Water Works Fund. Total expenditures in both funds were $25,164.17. Mike Cotter moved to pay all June bills in the usual manner, seconded by Ellen Mikeworth and the motion passed. 

Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.

As there was no further business to come before the board, Mike Cotter moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:13 p.m., seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, August 4, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
